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Buildings & Grounds 
• KPE Engineering visited the school on April 25th to do an onsite inspection and 

preliminary engineering work. They’re hoping to have the spec sheets for the new 
high school HVAC system ready to go out to bids by the end of May at the latest.

• Paper towel dispensers for the high school boy’s and girl’s restrooms have been 
installed. 

• We put up a new gazebo down at the outdoor classroom area. The old Gazebo was 
in poor structural shape with lots of and has needed some TLC for quite a while. We 
purchased a kit online from Yard Craft and a work crew from the county jail came 
and put together the gazebo and shingled it. We’re going to purchase a copula to 
go on the peak to finish it off. The gazebo was paid for by insurance since the old 
one was damaged in a storm some time back. Seneca did a great job on this project, 
selecting some gazebos for us to choose from, getting the information to Cassie, 
and lining up the work crew to build the gazebo from the McCook Work Program. 
George Probasco was also over at the gazebo helping with the overseeing of the 
project. 

• We’ve talked to TL Sund about coming in and pouring concrete pads for the new 
HVAC system, the high school courtyard area, and a possible pad for the cardboard 
recycling trailer. 

• We’re going to have Cacy Electric give us a bid to add a couple flood lights to the 
south end of the high school entrance and also move a 240v outlet in the kitchen to 
move a warming oven closer to the serving area.

• The football field will have fertilizer and pre-emergent weed 

NDE Title Program Review – was on April 19th and it went well. Ann Carmoney from NDE came 
out and did the review with Mrs. Helms, Mr. Perez, and myself. Nice to report that the district is 
in compliance with all state and federal requirements concerning the running of our Title 
program. Cassie and Katie did a wonderful job of getting the necessary materials and answering 
some of NDE’s questions prior to the visit. 

Grants – none this month. 

Central Community College – is going to offer an adult English as a Second Language (ESL) class 
next school year. The class will begin on August 15th and run till December 19th. The class will 
meet on Mondays and Thursdays from 7-9 pm. We already have an MOU with CCC on offering 
dual credit and adult education classes with the district. 

Summer work - I’ve also included a list of items the custodial staff along with the Buck will be 
working on this summer. This doesn’t include items like the adding of new security cameras, 



concrete work, mowing and landscape work, etc., but the list gives you an idea of how 
extensive the summer work schedule is. 


